

CITY OF SAINT PAUL

OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL 310 CITY HALL 15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer EMAIL: <u>legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us</u> PHONE: (651) 266-8585 FAX: (651) 266-8574

January 19, 2017

Lon LeVitre ResCare MN 5615 Brooklyn Blvd, Ste 200 Brooklyn Center MN 55429

VIA EMAIL: lon.levitre@rescare.com

Re: Appeal for Property at 1585 Rice Street

Dear Mr. LeVitre:

This is to confirm that on January 17, 2017, the Legislative Hearing Officer, Marcia Moermond, stated that she will be withholding her recommendation related to the fire rated doors. As to the interior guardrails, she has granted an extension to July 1, 2017 for compliance.

The City Council Public Hearing is scheduled for Wednesday, February 15, 2017 in Room 300 City Hall, 15 Kellogg Boulevard West, Saint Paul, MN 55102 if you wish to contest further.

Sincerely,

/s/

Mai Vang City Council Offices

Cc: Fire Supervisors

James Perucca